PROGRESS IN PRINT

Delmar Progress Club                                                                October 2017
Message from the President:
   It was a pleasure to welcome so many members to our first meeting of this year. You have already received your new yearbook thanks to the dedication of Audrey Watson for this very large undertaking. Thanks also to Sue Haswell and her “helpers” for getting the yearbook delivered to all members.
   The Community Service Committee met in September to discuss projects and activities for this coming year. Many thanks to Mary Alice Svare and Karen Bylsma for accepting to co-chair this committee. I also wish to thank Nancy Looby, the previous chair for her work in the past year .
   We have many exciting events planned for the upcoming year and hope that many of you will participate in  these events.
   The Fall Banquet will be held on Wednesday, October 25th at Normanside. Many thanks to Carolyn Bennett for organizing this event. I am looking forward to seeing a large turnout. Thanks to Judy Ciccio for handling the reservations. Please remember that your dues must be paid in order to attend the banquet. Your dues can be paid at the banquet but remember to write a separate check for the dues and one for the banquet.
   The Card Party will be held on Saturday, November 18th at Normanside. Please mail your reservations to Deanne Sodergren. Hopefully this event will be a huge success as our scholarships depend on this fundraiser.
   In December we will hold the new member tea (holiday tea) at which time we will welcome our new members for 2017. This will be held at the Delmar Reformed Church. My sincere thanks to Marilyn Spencer who accepted to chair this event. I look forward to a large participation.
   My  thanks also  to all of the members who work so hard to make the Delmar Progress Club a success and look forward to seeing you at the various upcoming events.

Sincerely,

Joyce Demoly

THANKS  TO  YEARBOOK  VOLUNTEERS

  Thank you to the many volunteers who assisted in the production and distribution                     of the 2017-18 yearbook.  We couldn't do it without you.
  During the year ahead, if you have a change of address, phone number or e-mail address, please contact Membership Chairwoman Maris Hart at  m55hart@aol.com or 518-383-2894 with this information.  The members will be notified of any changes at a General Meeting.  For the yearbook,  as well as the Progress in Print, this will insure accuracy and correct delivery.
                                                 
Gratefully,  
Audrey Watson and Sue Haswell   
FALL BANQUET
Wednesday, October 25, 2017

Normanside Country Club         Salisbury Road                                 Delmar

Social Hour (cash bar) 5:30p.m. - w/Crudites    Dinner - 6:30p.m.

Dinner, Entree choice of:
Oven Roasted Tilapia w/Lemon Buerre Blanc

Chicken Piccata w/Capers, Garlic and Lemon & White Wine

Roasted Pork Loin w/Rosemary, Garlic and Red Wine

includes:

House Salad w/Assorted Greens, Tomatoes & Cucumbers w/Balsamic Vinaigrette

Rolls and Butter

Carrot Cake w/Almond Cream Cheese Topping         Coffee and tea
Entertainment: 

“New Folk-Americana Melodies with Eric Fernandez & Emileigh Tanner”
Cost:  $36.00 

Send check, payable to Delmar Progress Club, no later than Wednesday, October 18, 2017 to

               Judith Ciccio,  92 McGuffey Lane  Delmar  NY  12054                  

Please indicate entrée choice on your check

If you need a ride, call Debbie Gall at 439-0455        
Membership

   The Club approved two members at our October meeting. They are Lisa Saltis of Selkirk and Valerie Donovan of Delmar.  We're happy to welcome them to our membership and encourage then to take an active role in the club's activities and events.

  Club member Marilyn Soucy passed away in August.  We extend our condolences to her family.     

   All new members for 2017 will be honored at our Holiday Tea on Tuesday, December 12th at the Delmar Reformed Church at 2:00 PM.  Reminders will be sent as we approach the event.  We hope all new members and their sponsors will attend.

   Applications for membership are available from Maris Hart at 518 383 2894, at the Bethlehem Public Library and at our general meetings.  Those applying will need a sponsor who has at least one year's standing in the club.  A check for $45 for dues should accompany the application and should be mailed to Delmar Progress Club, PO Box 423, Delmar NY 12054.

GFWC  Mid-Hudson District Meeting/Luncheon

 All are invited and encouraged to attend!  
Hello Everyone,
    As Mid-Hudson District Director, I would like to welcome you to attend our fall business meeting and luncheon at Red’s Restaurant in Coxsackie.  It will be on Tuesday, October 17th at 11:30am.  If you are interested in meeting members from other clubs in our district or would like to meet our new state president and president-elect, this would be a good time to do it!  
    The buffet luncheon will include fresh fruit, a tossed salad, soup, rolls, deli meats and cheeses and roasted vegetable lasagna, chocolate mousse, coffee, tea and water.  Cost of the lunch meeting is $22.00. Reservations and payment are due by October 12th.  Make check payable to Mid-Hudson District – GFWC-NY and remit to Anne Young, District Treasurer, at 54 Devon Road, Delmar, NY 12054 or bring your check to our first fall meeting at the Bethlehem Library on Monday, 10/2.
    Come learn about the Federation of Women’s Clubs and the activities on the agenda for GFWC-NY over the upcoming year!  Please contact me by phone at 439-9534 or by e-mail if you are interested in attending carolyn.bennett@spectra-associates.com  I look forward to hearing from you!

Yours in Federation,
Carolyn

Study Group News 
Antiques

  Friday, November 17, at 1:30 in the library; local historian Marilyn Sassi will highlight how the perceptions of children have changed dramatically from the 16th century to the present.  She will illustrate, with slides and a highly informative lecture, the changes in clothing, discipline, education, nurturing and the overwhelming differences between the classes and cultures.  Please confirm your attendance with Robyn Gidding (rgidding@nycap.rr.com or 439-8599).

Joan Kapral

Community Service

   The luncheon for Bethlehem Seniors will be held on Monday, November 13th at the Bethlehem Lutheran Church at 12 Noon. Sign up lists will be at the November 6th general meeting. For information please call Karen Bylsma 767-9016 or Maryalice Svare 439-7284.

   At the November meeting please remember donations for Box tops for Education, cash for The Town Heating Fund, toiletries for women and families and Folger's red and green coffee cans for the Christmas cookie distribution. 

   For the Bethlehem food pantry current needs are canned fruit, paper towels, toothbrushes, and cereals other than cheerios and corn flakes. 

Maryalice Svare and Karen Bylsma

Creative Arts 
   First, let me apologize for having to cancel the October 20th program, Decorated Sweatshirts, but with both Marian Davis and myself on the sick list it simply wasn’t possible to go ahead with the program.  Come November, we both hope to be back in the creative mode and moving ahead with our scheduled programs. the sick list it simply wasn’t possible to go ahead with the program.  Come November, we both hope to be back in the creative mode and moving ahead with the program. 

   November 10th, Friday, Creative Arts will join with the Garden Group to make ornaments to decorate the holiday trees at the Ten Broeck Mansion.  We will meet at the Bethlehem Public Library at 10AM to create lots of beautiful ornaments.  No sign-up needed and all supplies will be provided.  You might like to bring a pair of scissors but we will have several pair to share.

   November 16th, Thursday, will be our trip to the VIA Aquarium at the Rotterdam Mall off Rte. 890.  We will carpool from the CDTA Park and Ride opposite the Delaware Plaza promptly at 9:45 AM.  After our visit at the Aquarium we will be going for lunch

at Mexican Radio on State Street in Schenectady.  I will have a sample menu at the November meeting and their lunch items are usually priced at $12.  Cost for the Aquarium is $12 and a check for this amount, made out to Delmar Progress Club, should be sent to me (Marge O’Brien, 29 Preston Road, Delmar, NY 12054) by November 11th. We do need a few people willing to drive for our carpool.  Please let me know if you are able to do this.  Thanks.  Final sign-up will be at the November meeting.

    December 7th, Thursday, is the date for our Alcohol Ink Tiles.  This program already has the maximum number signed-up but Dorothy Williams has said she might be able to repeat the program if there is enough interest.  For those who have signed-up please send your check for $10, payable to Dorothy Williams and mailed to her at 2 Albright Place, Delmar, NY 12054 by December 4th.

   And it’s not too early to think about our annual “Souper” Luncheon.  Start getting your Arts and Crafts entries ready and please think about what you can do to help make this the great get together it always is.  

   My recent surgery has me recognizing that I’m not going to be able to continue doing all I’ve done in the past so if you’d like to learn the ropes, call me.  Thanks!  

Marge O'Brien

Environment and Garden

   Our first activity, on Thursday, October 12 at 10:00 am, will be a tour of the newly renovated Five Rivers Environmental Education Center in Delmar.  There will be a 30 minute power point program and a guided walk tour exploring the Center.  Lunch, on your own, will follow at Emma Cleary’s on New Scotland Road in Slingerlands.  If you need directions or have questions, please contact Page Tomlinson at 518-439-5003.          

      On Friday, November 10 at 10:00 am, we will join the Creative Arts Group to make Christmas ornaments to decorate the holiday trees at the Ten Broeck Mansion.  All supplies will be provided.  Location:  BPL Board Room.  

    On November 27 and/or November 28 at 10:00 am, we will be decorating at the Ten Broeck Mansion in Albany.  If you would like to help, please contact Lois Busch at 518-434-4516 for details.  

Literature

   Our second meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 14th in the Library Board Room at 1:30.  Sue Haswell will discuss Erik Larson's Dead Wake. I know the book looks thick, but starting at page 355 are the Sources, Notes, Bibliography and Index.  Actually, the text is actually only 353 pages with short chapters and is not really a long book.    Our next book is scheduled for January 9, 2018 at 1:30. Kathy Schimanski will discuss Hidden Figures by Margot Lee Shetterley. 

Barbara McCormick

Performing Arts Group 
   On Thursday, November 9, 2017, we will celebrate Veteran’s Day with patriotic songs, done in chorus and in sing along. We will also highlight women serving in the military and present information about the Suffrage movement. We invite you to bring a personal or family military story to share, or perhaps a photograph or memento to display. It will be at the Library at 1:30 pm. Refreshments will be served.

    On Saturday, January 27, 2018, at 12:55 pm, we will see a live simulcast Metropolitan Opera presentation of Puccini’s “Tosca” at Crossgates Mall Regal Theater. Tickets are expected to be $24.00. Call Mary Richards to get your ticket.

    On Sunday, January 28, 2018, we will have a trip to the Sand Lake Center for the Arts' Short Play Festival in Averill Park. Progress Club member, Debbie Mazzone, is one of the performers in the festival.  The theme is "COLD”, such as ...cold heart, a cold with the sniffles, cold weather, cold shoulder, etc.”. The festival is eight short comedies and dramas that in some way relate to "cold." Tickets are $18. After the show, we will have dinner at the Lakeview Restaurant in Averill Park, cost on your won. Call Marie Liddle at 439-2360 to make your reservation.

Wilma DeLucco 439-6164

Travel Group
   Wednesday, October 28 at 1:30 pm is a Show and Tell at Pat Antonucci's house, 6 Hughes Common, Slingerlands.  Bring a facorite remembrance from your travels and we'll share our travel storeis.

  Tuesday, November 21 at 1:30 at the library will be Tanzania from Sea to Sky; from the markets of Zanzibar to the snows of Kilimanjaro, by Ellen Courtney.

  There is also talk of a Niagara Falls trip in the future.  

Heifer Needs Us  and  We Need Heifer
   Heifer International works to help families and communities to improve their lot.  It provides them with animals, seedlings and training in their care.  The program features a Passing on Ceremony in which the original recipient passes on an off-spring to another needy family in his community.  The gift continues to multiply, helping to improve an entire community.

   The recent floods, landslides, earthquakes and hurricanes-typhoons have caused severe damage to many of these programs.  That’s where we can come in.  With the holidays coming up and birthdays, anniversaries, and all kinds of on-going congratulatory events taking place, we can solve the “present” problem by solving the “need” problem. Donate to Heifer International and 'gift' part, or all of a sheep, goat, llama, heifer, water buffalo, pig, chickens, rabbits, honeybees, etc. in your loved one’s name.  Any amount from $10 to $5000 for an ark would be greatly appreciated.  You will receive a card to give to your loved one indicating your gift.           

   If you donate directly please be sure to indicate GFWC Delmar Progress Club on the check memo line.  You receive the tax credit and the club can count your donation as part of the GFWC  National Partnership.  Just let Mary Richards know the amount for the President’s report.   

  For more information on how to donate, call Mary Richards at (518)439-7583.

New Member Holiday Tea advisors wanted!
  Marilyn Spencer has gratiously agreed to chair the New Member Holiday Tea this year and is looking for some advisement from her predecessors.  If you have information to offer, please share by calling Marilyn at 439-1003.

Did you know...?
   The DPC has a website and a Facebook page, thanks to Barbara Hogan.  She would love for you to check them out!  Our website is Delmarprogressclub.org and you can find information about activities and our calendar and other information.  To find the Facebook page, log onto Facebook and search for the Delmar Progress Club and 'like' or 'follow' the group.   The photos are especially fun!  

  If you are interested in helping to reduce our carbon footprint, please consider getting your Progress in Print newsletter emailed to you.  Contact Alison Calvagno, akurtessis@gmail.com to make this change.

  Do you struggle with all this computer stuff?  Stick around after the November general meeting so a few of us can either assist you or make plans to do so in the near future.

“DOLLARS FOR SCHOLARS”     

Scholarship Fund Card Party at the Normanside Country Club
Saturday, November 18, 2017            12:00-4:00 PM

Each year the Delmar Progress Club awards scholarship monies to a deserving senior at Bethlehem Central High School. Your $25 ticket will help us to achieve our goal of $1500.00.

YOU WILL:     Enjoy a delicious buffet lunch  of deli roast beef, turkey sandwiches, egg salad, tuna salad, tossed        salad, fruit salad, rolls, sheet cake 

                        Fun with friends, including non-Progress Club friends

                        Have an opportunity to win lots of exciting prizes
SILENT AUCTION: We look forward to another successful silent auction that includes both new donations as well as your gently used “treasures”.  Feel free to bring your items to the November General Meeting. If you would like to have your auction items picked up, please contact Laura Cooper at 330-2476.
BAKE SALE: Small packages of cookies, bar cookies, muffins,  mini breads, and are especially appreciated, as are Thanksgiving pies!  Please wrap all items in plastic. Drop off of baked goods to the Berkshire Bank on Friday, November 17.
RAFFLE: We will be selling raffle tickets for a chance to win an exciting prize!  $2 each or 3 for $5.  Tickets will be available at the Banquet and the November general meeting, or by calling Laura Cooper.

“DPC DOLLAR STORE”: Several tables of donated items that will be priced between $1.00 to $3.00. Perfect for stocking stuffers! Please bring these items to the October and/or November General Meeting
Come for the card and board games! Come for the fun and friends! Come for the delicious food!
Encourage your bridge club and board game playing friends to join you. You don’t need a partner to attend. If you need extra people to fill your table, contact Deanne Sodergren. (439-6878) Tell your family and friends about this great community event!
RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST!  PLEASE MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS BY NOVEMBER 11!

Please use the following form.  Each attendee must fill out a form.

Can’t come? Consider donating “Your Fair Share” to the Scholarship Fund. “Fair Share boxes will be at the October and November general meetings. Or, you can send “Your Fair Share” contribution to the address on the registration form. 

DOLLARS FOR SCHOLARS GAME & CARD PARTY  REGISTRATION FORM
Name______________________________________ Phone_____________________________

Buffet menu: Deli roast beef and turkey sandwiches, egg salad, tuna salad, tossed salad, rolls, fruit salad, sheet cake

Check Amount___________________ make payable to Delmar Progress Club ( $25 per person).

Please give names of others at your table. Each attendee must fill out an individual form.

1.____________________________ 2._____________________________

3.____________________________ 4._____________________________
NEW THIS YEAR-If you and your table would like to sit in proximity to another table, please indicate below.
My table would like to sit near _______________________’s table. (Only one name is needed)

MAIL COMPLETED FORM with card party check (or 

Fair Share” donation) to:

Deanne Sodergren 22 Sheffield Drive, Delmar, NY 12054

Please respond no later than November 11, 2017
